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A letter of gratefulness 
 

 
 
Dear brothers and sisters, 
 
 We want to sincerely thank you for the large donation we received from your 
community. This charity, like all donations received from you earlier, will be used to ease 
the difficult life of the rural people in Lithuania. We thank our Lord Jesus Christ and all of 
you that because of your love and care we have the opportunity to serve people. 
 
 The Bible worker Robertas Grigas will organize distribution of the goods in his area. 
Our team in Vilnius also want to express our special gratefulness for your help. The Bible 
worker Albina Miežonienė and her team has been working in a small town Širvintos, 50 km 
from Vilnius for several years already. She and her team has helped many families in that 
area who were or are in need.  
 Recently, the Lord helped us to find a family where one grandmother, her name is 
Stasė, has been taking care of six her grandchildren for seven years already by herself. The 
names of the children are:  Akacija, Jonas, Grantas, Lukas, Goda. Miglė is a disable person. 
The situation in this family is really difficult. Father died and mother has problems with 
alcohol. Very often we need to bring food and clothes for these children.    
 
We want to warmly thank all the dear brothers and sisters of the Mjondalen community for 
your great help and embrace all of you in our arms of prayer.  
 
May the good Lord Jesus Christ bless you abundantly with the gifts of his grace! 
 
God is not unjust; he will not forget your work and the love you have shown him as you 
have helped his people and continue to help them. Hebrews 6:10.  
 
With brotherly love,  
 
Pastor Bertold Hibner 
 
 


